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 September  2022              
 

Building our success as Federated Sister’s 
Through 

Strength, Diversity and Joy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              District Calendar 
September 

Monday Aug.29— SGVD Executive Committee Meeting, 10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant 
"VITA", 3101 W. Temple Avenue, Pomona, CA 91768 
Friday, Sept. 9 SGVD Board Meeting -930 A.M - Pio Pico Woman’s Club, Pico Rivera, Ca 
Thurs.-Sat., Sept. 15-17 CFWC Board Meeting-Hilton, Costa Mesa, 3050 Bristol St, Costa Mesa, 
CA – District Membership 2nd VP Speaking 
Monday, Sept. 19 DVAC meeting -Covina Woman’s Club, 128 South San Jose, Covina-11:30 AM 
(meeting starts at noon)  
Tuesday – September 20th @10:00 AM – SGVD Club Rental Emporium Workshop 
Arcadia Woman’s Club 324 South First Street, Arcadia, CA 
Tuesday, Sept. 20 - SGVD Parliamentary Affiliate Group Meeting, Baldwin Park Woman’s Club 
3817 Baldwin Park Blvd., Baldwin Park, CA--10 AM  
Thursday – September 29th @ 2:30 PM – SGVD 67th Annual Convention Committee Meeting 
Virtual Zoom – ID#885 7421 4701 / Passcode #083620 - 3rd VP Gina Morales 

▪ Reminder:  Fall Derby High Tea Party, ticket payments are due by: September 30, 2022 

Please submit all club checks to: Chairperson Diana Limon. Payments will also be 

accepted at the District Business Board Meeting September 9th. 

 

“The KEY” 
 

San Gabriel Valley District 
Proud member of California Federation of Women’s 

Clubs 
and General Federation of Women’s Clubs 

Mailing Address: 1142 South Diamond Bar Blvd. #861, 
Diamond Bar, Ca 91765 

sgvd.org cfwc.org/gfwc/org 
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October 
Monday, Oct. 3   10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant "VITA", 3101 W. Temple Avenue, 
Pomona, CA 91768 
Friday, Oct.14 SGVD Board Meeting -9:30 A.M -Covina WC, 128 South San Jose, Covina 
Saturday, Oct. 8 Area B Conference—9:30 A.M. Pico Park, 9528 Beverly Blvd., Pico Rivera 
Friday, Oct.28 Alumnae Affiliate Group Meeting - Baldwin Park WC, 3817 Baldwin Park Blvd. 
Baldwin Park- 11:00 A.M.  
Saturday, Oct. 22 District Fundraiser: Fall Derby High Tea Party, 10:00 A.M. – 3:00 P.M.- Quiet 
Cannon, Montebello, CA   

Past District Presidents Affiliate Group Meeting held June, Oct and Feb 
 

 
 

Executive Board Messages 
 
 
 
 
 

President’s Message 

Abbey Howell…(909) 348-3779…abbshowell@yahoo.com 
    
Hello Sister’s in Federation, 
 

Welcome back!  September will definitely remain a busy month for us all. Although our summer 

vacation was not really a vacation, many events took place and it was refreshing to host our first 

San Gabriel Valley District Chairpersons Workshop. We all had the pleasure to personally meet 

and greet 28-Distrist Committee Chairs and listen to their interpretation of the duties of the job 

they have agreed to accept for the next (2)-years. Each Chairperson was issued a booklet which 

gave instructions and guidelines to follow for creating New Procedural Books. Our 1st Vice 

President, Terry Perkins will be the host of a forthcoming follow-up Workshop and Report 

Writing Seminar. 
 

Many of us are transitioning into new roles of leadership within our clubs. Maybe this is the first 

time you have accepted and/or been elected into a leadership position. Do not worry there is a 

huge concern in this role of Leadership for us all, whether you have experience or not. 

Remember as long as you create an inviting atmosphere the structure of teamwork will fall into 

place, with the support of your club members standing with you. We have two new words this 

year; “JOY & TRANSPARENCY.”  
 

Take action to keep your members informed, educated and staying in the know!  

Leave no one behind, no page un-read or told, the good, bad and ugly. Most of all remain honest 

and respectful, straight forward and unafraid with your entire membership. We do have the traits 

of becoming wonderful leaders. We are on our way. Thank you!    JOY……………. 
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1st Vice President Message 

Terry Perkins…(909) 895-7710…perkinstlee@gmail.com  
    

Looking forward to serving with you as we begin a new district year. I’m here for you as 
together we try new ideas and continue past activities as we work together to have a positive 
affect on people, community and society in general.  
 

CFWC (California Federation of Women’s Clubs) will be hosting some great zoom workshop 
plans for the coming two years. There will be Officer Workshops and Chairman Committee 
Workshops.  Everyone can attend the workshops, not just chairman or officers, as there will 
also be Social Dates just to talk with other members around the state. You will receive 
information, activities, and ideas that you can share with members.  All zoom links will be 
announced in Quick Bytes.  If you are not signed up to receive Quick Bytes do it today. Sign up 
at cfwc.org. Go to MENU and scroll down to PUBLICATIONS and click. Then click on Quick Bytes 
and then click on SIGN up HERE to receive Quick Bytes. 
 

Officers Workshops 
November/March - President 
November/March - 1 VP Dean 

 September/December/April - 2nd VP Membership Team 
September/December/April - Finance Team 

September/December/April - Secretary/Corresponding Secretary 
October/January/May - Parliamentarian/Bylaws 
October/January/May - Communications Team 

June/July - If time we will be running fun social zoom games etc . 
 

Committee Chairman Workshops 
September: Health and Wellness--Lois Fitzhugh 
October: Arts and Culture--Stephanie Zichichi 

November: Civic Engagement--Diane Waterhouse 
December: Education and Libraries--Sandra Cabral 

January: Leadership--Vicki Holden 
February: Legislation--Carol Burkhart 

March: Women's History--Pricilla Bolinder 
April: Environment--Patsy Wilson 

May Domestic Violence--Marcia Willett 
 

Social Dates: 5:30 to 7:00 PM 
Time to sit, laugh and get to know one another across our state.  

August 18, September 22, October 20, November 17, December 22, January 19, February 23, 
March 16, April 20, May 11, June and July—time off 
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2nd Vice President Message 

   Gudalupe Diaz…lupe6diaz@gmail.com.562-706-5586 
   Hello Members, 

Hope you all had a great summer and a safe 4th of July. 
 

I hope that you all have the same enthusiasm and energy to start this new administration by 

promoting membership in Federation we will recruit a diverse membership different Ethnicity, 

both Genders, Different Cultures, Different Religions, able and disable, Young and Old and most 

of all Novice to Wise no one will deny this is the meaning of Diversity so let’s get them all.  
 

This is a reminder that membership is every member’s responsibility and with the word member 

we need to have in mind the three most important words Recurrent Retention and Recognition by 

doing this your members will stay also treat every member with Dignity and Respect.   
 

Membership matters and we are the Diversity Team we will have discussions on Recurrent 

Retention and Recognition.  
 

Membership workshop Luncheon will be on November 30, 2022 $15.00 per member from 10am 

to 2 pm at Pio Pico Woman’s Club in Pico Rivera California. 

Lunch Menu will be Chicken, Mash Potatoes, Green salad, Lemonade, water and Cookies. 
 

I am inviting all membership Chairs and all Club Presidents, make your reservations ASAP. 

Call Lupe Diaz at 562-706-5586 and mail your check to Lupe Diaz 9403 Loch Avon Drive Pico 

Rivera California 90660 make checks payable to SGVD NO WALK –INS. 

 

 

3rd Vice President Message 

Gina Morales…emwc.ginamorales@gmail.com…626-371-4055 
Hello Members! 

As your new 3rd VP, I am experiencing a full range of emotions. Ultimately, I am excited to be a 

part of the district board and eager to start planning the 2022-2023 convention. this year’s 

convention will be held at DoubleTree by Hilton Pomona, a lovely site that I feel you will enjoy 

and appreciate. 
 

I do ask now that you start rallying your members to participate. I recall the first time I attended 

the SGVD convention, it was amazing! Rooms filled to capacity, the excitement and comradery 

that was in the air was zestful and contagious. I would very much like to have that feeling shared 

and repeated by all of us each year. Convention is the culmination of all our hard work. It 

remains a time of learning and growing but also celebrating. It is where we come together to 

high-five, clap, cheer and look at one another in awe of our accomplishments throughout the 

year.  
 

I still have some spots to fill and you just might see me eagerly approaching you at our monthly 

meeting in September. I look forward to working closely with our president, executive 

committee and of course convention committee to put together a convention we will all be proud 

of. 

 “If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself.”- Henry Ford 
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Parliamentarian Message  

Claudia Maidenberg … 909-816-4652… c.maidenberg@verizon.net 

You Told Me Rules Help and You Mislead Me! 
 

The purpose of Roberts Rules of Order is to create a structure where members of the group are 

given an equal opportunity to express their views, are treated with respect by all and the group  

can make the necessary decisions to carry out their business. As with any rules, they can be used 

to help the group function or their complexity can be used to disrupt the group. 
 

Let’s say members get so upset that things did not go their way that they prevent action from 

happening by constantly raising baseless points of order, appealing the passage of a motion, 

making motions to adjourn every few minutes and/or making frivolous amendments.  Members 

might make motions that violate the Bylaws or Standing Rules, conflict with an already adopted 

motion, repeatedly bring back the same question that was already defeated and/or bring up 

something outside the scope of the organization. These actions actually have names – dilatory 

and improper motions.  
 

These members are outwardly following the rules but not the following the essence of the rules.  

When this happens all but one of us can breathe a sigh of relief that we are not the Chair.  I 

would hope that the Chair, other officers and friends of the offending members regularly work 

behind the scenes to help disruptive members feel understood and persuade them to be more 

supportive of the group’s work.   
 

If informal measures do not work, the Chair can stop the conversation and say “The member(s) 

will come to order and be seated.  Any member can ask the Chair to call the unruly members to 

order.  The Chair can actually formally ask members attending the meeting where the disruption 

is happening for suggestions on what to do and as a very last resort this can include requiring the 

troublesome members to leave the meeting.   I wish I had the silver bullet to share on how to stop 

this more than saying we need to model what we aspire to by listening, dealing with each action 

and keeping on the path until the decision is made and the group can finally function.  
 

Several months ago I shared the idea that nothing ensures everyone agrees with the decisions that 

are made.  Democracy is not easy.   One basic concept that is needed for a group to function is to 

radically accept nothing will ever be perfect, sometimes we get what we want, sometimes we 

don’t and the needs of the group require members to support or at the very least acquiesce to the 

will of the majority.  Since we are part of a team and we all want what is best, let’s use the rules 

to help us all.  
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Recording Secretary Message 

Marilyn Cruz..,909-730-4145… marilyncruz1@msn.com 
   Welcome back everyone! I hope the majority of you had a summer filled  

  with joy and happiness. For many others like myself that dealt with   

  medical or personal issues, I hope relief comes soon.  

 

   As your SGVD Recording Secretary I am ready and able to meet the 

duties of this position that aren’t limited to the most accurate minutes. As required I will be 

attending all executive committee meetings, our monthly district business board meetings and 

elsewhere as requested of me! 

 

   I am happy and honored to serve the SGVD! 

  I look forward to all the excitement that this 2022/2024 term has in store for me! 

 

Here’s my contact info:  Marilyn Marie    P.O. Box 472   La Verne CA 91750 

 

 

 

 

Corresponding Secretary Message 

  Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 

 
 It is time to book your ‘time’ for the San Gabriel Valley District (SGVD) Club calendar 

year; maybe past time for some of us. 
 

Interests change, members change, communities change and Clubs change; so do District 

Officers. I am the incoming Corresponding Secretary. The Corresponding Secretary will read the 

communications received. (Long letters may be summarized). Correspondence requiring 

District/Club action may be considered after reading by the direction of the president or acted on 

under ‘New Business’. Official correspondence approved by the Executive Committee will be 

read by the recording secretary.   
 

  You will see pieces and more in the District’s 2022-2023 Yearbook. A yearlong calendar 

within, highlights the multipart activities of the women’s club work. This Yearbook is scheduled 

to be released and distributed in September. Don’t’ miss your copy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com


 7 

Sargent at Arms 

Beverly Pearson...beverlypearsonucla@gmail.com...626-338-7816 
  Hello everyone, 

         I hope you are enjoying your last few days of Summer and ready to begin an 

exciting year in our District. 
 

It will be an honor and pleasure to serve as your Sergeant-at Arms at our District General 

Meetings, and I look forward to your help and support. 
 

I am asking that you please arrive to the meetings on time and be respectful to all members 

speaking at the podium. Please keep cross talking at your table to a minimum, so members can 

hear what is being discussed. 
 

I will be located at the entry door prior to the start of the meetings 

and adjacent to the head table during the meeting.  

 
ARTS & CULTURE 

Art Contest…Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com…909-895-7710 
 

 This looks like a great program for young people and I thought clubs might want to 
 share it with the schools in your area.  

SGVD Website submission: 
I am program director for Young Rembrandts, an art enrichment program for children. 

I am hiring individuals to teach 1-hour classes in art, afterschool. 
These positions are great for people who like art, kids, and staying active in the community.  

The commitment is only 1 afternoon per week, so it is super flexible and convenient. 
How can I share this information with your membership? 

 
~ Richard Gonzales 

(626) 974-1806 

richard.gonzalez@youngrembrandts.com 

www.youngrembrandts.com/esgv 

 
Music Scholarship Competiton… 

Terry Perkins…perkinstlee@gmail.com..909-895-7710 

 

The information and forms are in the yearbook. Be sure to check forms to make sure all 
information is provided before giving to Music Chairman at Birthday Council (end of January). 

 
 
 

mailto:richard.gonzalez@youngrembrandts.com
http://www.youngrembrandts.com/esgv
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Creative Writing 
Laura  Schano… lks423@att.net...626-309-1550

 
 

 

mailto:lks423@att.net...626-309-1550
mailto:lks423@att.net...626-309-1550
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Communications & Public Relations…Marilyn Cruz… 

marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145 
 

There is great news that I’m ready to share with all of you! 

We have in place an outstanding Communications team that will be making every effort to 

represent the SGVD in a positive manner.  
 

Our first media outlet is the SGVD Webpage! This site is filled with information for your 

benefit. If you see any errors or miss information please contact Rosette Clippinger 

at: dbrosette@aol.com or Denise Jackman at:deniseljackman@gmail.com both will be 

overseeing our district website. 

 

In addition, the District Master Calendar is on the website to view and will be kept updated. Our 

District Chair Linda Mokler will oversee the Master calendar at both the monthly business 

meetings and on the Webpage or site. Please contact Linda with entries, questions or issues: 

llmokler@yahoo.com 626-828-7779 

 

Next, our Key or SGVD Newsletter will continue to be produced and distributed by Chair Terry 

Perkins.  This is a great means for our district chairs to communicate with all of you!  The Key is 

issued by email and we have a small handful that need their Key via snail mail but that is at their 

cost. In addition, will we continue to have monthly advising at the cost of $10 but we will post 

your ad(s) in the Key, on the Webpage and in Facebook! This is a great way to receive more 

recognition via social media.   All entries will be reviewed for errors and accuracy.  
 

Here comes Facebook! We have a new look created by Denise Jackman Rowland Heights 

Woman’s Club. The new page is a business page with guidelines and By laws. There will be no 

exceptions to the rules. There is a backup team ready to handle any possible situation that could 

erupt or cause issue.  Please join our new Facebook page. 

 

Lastly, we have added one more to our outstanding communication team! It’s Rosalie “Auntie” 

Barco from the Pio Pico Woman’s Club. Rosalie would like to help your club with generating 

Flyers! Auntie is great at flyer making. So, put her to work at:auntierosexx@gmail.com 

626-434-6143 

 

Yes, I’m overseeing all social medias as the District Communications and Public Relations 

Chair. As usual I’m ready to serve you in most manners, answer questions, or address 

concerns!    
 

Office Depot is adapting the way they do business to ensure they can continue to  

meet the business needs of an ever-changing world. As part of this change, the  

Office Depot Business Solutions Division will be rebranded to ODP Business  

Solutions, and the in-store purchasing process will look different going forward. 

These changes include: The current Store Purchasing Card Program is being replaced by the new 

Store Discount Program. If a member currently has a Store Purchasing Card (SPC), the card will 

be switched over to the new Store Discount Program the card will be discontinued in 

approximately 13 months. 

 

See CFWC QuickBytes or GFWC News and Notes for more detail info. 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145
mailto:dbrosette@aol.com
mailto:deniseljackman@gmail.com
mailto:llmokler@yahoo.com
mailto:auntierosexx@gmail.com
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Education & Libraries… 

Esthela Torres de Siegrist… hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794 
 

 
 
 

                  “Homelessness: A Growing Crisis…With Solutions” 

     Homelessness is the state of having no home or permanent place 
of residence.  In this, the United States?  Yes, right here in one of the richest 
countries in the world, Homelessness DOES EXIST!  Not just for men, but 
for women, and entire families.  Consider the examples below. 

     The most commonly seen! 

   Rarely seen, but all around us! 

     Why is this tragic situation an increasingly common sight in our cities, 
suburbs, and even rural areas? Poverty, lack of education, lack of access to 
assistance resources, etc. 

     Thank goodness, School Districts, Cities, Counties, and States are 
attempting to address the HOMELESNESS problem.  Our El Monte City 
Police Department has a special resource: housing homeless people 
temporarily in local motels (with security). 

     We Women’s Club Members can help.  How?  By working with our local 
schools and volunteering as tutors and setting up “donation centers” for 
collecting food, usable clothing, and tutoring students one-on-one. 
Just contact your local school district’s superintendent today and ask “how 

can I help.”  Your offer of help will be most welcome. 

Let’s do it today! 
 

   Don’t forget to access the many in-person and online resources 

from our public libraries:  https://lacountylibrary.org/ 
A few examples:  “online learning;” free current videos (Kanopy 
Streaming); audio books, books, etc.” 
 
Please open the library’s website and review the host of resources there. 
See you in the library in person or online today! 
 
With you in community service, 
 
Professor Esthela Torres de Siegrist 
Education/Libraries Chairwoman 

mailto:hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794
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Women's History & Resource Center… 
Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 

Kim Plater….kimplater@aol.com…..909-620-7235 
Did you know?   
 

Los Angeles Times:  On February14, 1963 the Grand Ball Room of the Huntington Sheraton 

Hotel in Pasadena will be the setting for a fashion show luncheon by the San Gabriel Valley 

District Women’s Clubs.  Fashions by California’s top designers will be shown at the noon 

show. The latest styles in clothing, wigs, furs, jewelry, and cosmetics will be displayed.  

 

Mrs. Robert E Ware, chairman for the event has designed the fashions around the theme of 

“Heart’s Desire”.  Music for the event will be provided by Charles Lampkin of Altadena.  

 

Decorations chairman for the fashion show will be Mrs. Harold Torgenson of San Marino.  She 

promises some unusual and delightful decorations. 

 

Tickets for the luncheon and show may be obtained from Mrs. George Balter, chairman, or 

members of her committee.  A social hour will be held at the hotel at 11:30 am.  

 

Monrovia News-Post February 12, 1967:  CFWC to recognize volunteers.  The California 

Federation of Women’s Clubs, desirous of recognizing the contributions to society of 37 million 

volunteers in the country, has designated February 14 as “Volunteer Day.”  Joining with the 

other 26 districts and more than 700 clubs in the San Gabriel Valley District, clubs are asking 

their members each to wear a red heart on that day, and to answer q2uestions about volunteer 

work on particular projects. 
 

Some mayors have proclaimed February 14 Volunteer Day in individual cities, and the General 

Federation of Women’s Clubs will discuss the possibility of observing the date annually.  

 

There are over 137,076 volunteers currently employed in the United States. 64% of all volunteers 

are women.  The average age is 42 years old.  Currently there are various dates and weeks 

assigned specifically to volunteering. I like to think that every day is “volunteer” day.  I love 

volunteering and therefore was a 5-year-old “Brownie” (I adored wearing my beanie).  Both 

January and September are popular months for volunteering.  Why not plan an event at your club 

and give back to your community?  Here are a few ideas. 
 

Honoring women of distinction in your community 

Spending a day organizing your history archives 

Tutoring in a subject 

Teaching a particular skill or talent 

Blood donation drives 

Clean-up exercises 

Care visits and donation 

Improving school infrastructure 

Health screenings and talks 

Any other type of activity giving back to your community 
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On a personal note.  Patsy Wilson and I are sharing the WHRC chairmanship.  I am currently 

caring full time for my husband who has Parkinson’s.  Most of my time with you will be through 

articles I can write from home.  Patsy has agreed to handle the report writing duties and other 

history related activities.  As many of you have been through similar situations, you understand 

that offering care is a full-time responsibility.  As Inez Milholland always said:  Forward Into 

Light.  Kim 

 
Birthdays Care & Concern 

Mavis Hansen… hansenmavis625@gmail.com...626-441-6231 
 

LEO   July 23 – August 23 

You are a powerful individual who lights up your world!  You have confidence and ambition. 

You are a great leader. A happy person who loves to be admired by others.  Your home is your 

castle. You are faithful to family and friends. 

 

Ochre and golden hues are the colors for Leo’s.  Your gemstones are the beautiful Yellow Topaz, 

which restores inner calm and eases stress; Tigers Eye that grants vitality; Ruby that strengths 

the heart and Milky Yellow Amber which strengthens visions.   
  

Among the many Leo notables are:  Mae West, Madonna, Annie Oakley, Bill Clinton, Martin 

Sheen, Rose Kennedy, Napoleon Bonaparte, Robert De Niro and Amelia Earhart. 

                 

VIRGO   August 24- September 22 

You are a serious person who provides structure to life and well-ordered service to make a great 

contribution to all that you do. You are modest, gracious and social. A great problem solver.  An 

excellent family member and co-worker. 

 

 Silver, indigo and dark violet are the colors for a Virgo.  Your gemstones are the beautiful 

Amethyst that grants freedom from everyday concerns; Carnelian that alleviates worry, 

stomachaches and bad dreams and pyrite which strengthens self-confidence and vitality.    

Among the many Virgo notables are:  Mother Teresa, Agatha Christie, Queen Elizabeth 1, Count 

Basie, Greta Garbo, Sean Connery and Rocky Marciano. 
 

                FLOWERS:  

JULY-Water Lily, Delphinium and Larkspur which symbolize joy and sweetness. 

AUGUST -Poppy and Gladiolus which symbolize moral integrity 

SEPTEMBER- Morning Glory and Aster which symbolize daintiness, love and magic. 

 

 

 

Attend SGVD on September 9, 2022 and receive you Birthday Card! 

 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:hansenmavis625@gmail.com...626-441-6231
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CHIPS for Kids…Joanne Snyder… jsnyder659@gmail.com...323-277-1994 
 

Good Morning Ladies, I am hoping that you have all enjoyed a restful summer and are looking 

forward to the beginning of our District’s new calendar year of events. Last year I was given the 

honor of being the “Chips for Kids” chairman, and have been blessed again as our SGVD Chip’s 

for Kid’s chair, I would like to take a moment and thank each of our sister locations who so 

generously donated to this meaningful annual event of ours, just  know that your kindness was 

greatly appreciated by all of the recipients, and this year we will again be donating both toys and 

$10.00 dollar gift cards from either In and Out, Subway, Target, Walmart or McDonalds, and 

with the Holidays just a couple of months away, please join me by starting now to make this 

years “Chip’s for Kid’s” toy drive even bigger and better than last year. 

It is with a grateful and happy heart, that I say thank you in advance and I will see you all at our 

first SGVD meeting. 

 
Fundraising/Fashion Show/Tea Party…Diane Limon… 

dhlimon09@outlook.com...626-383-7405 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to be your SGVD Fundraising Chair for 2022-2024, Our year is 

starting off with a Fall afternoon tea.   

• October 22, 2022 – Saturday 10:30 AM to 3:00 PM 

2nd Annual District Fundraiser Fall Derby High Tea Party 

Quiet Cannon, 901 Via San Clemente, Montebello               

 All Clubs are invited to enter the “Club Tabletop Display”,  “Fancy Hat Contest”, 

“Fancy Teacup & Saucer Contest” there will also be a Silent Auction, Door Prize 

Drawings, Vendor Shopping and Music by Stan Liu.   
 

Please Note:  Tickets were sent out to each Club President. Please call or email Abbey 

Howell, SGVD President, for additional tickets 909-348-3779.  If returning tickets, 

please call or text for pickup DHLIMON09@outlook.com / 626-383-7405 

Deadline to submit Clubs payments to District is September 30, 2022.   

Mail to: SGVD 11142 S. Diamond Bar Blvd. #861, Diamond Bar, CA 91765 

 

• Mark your calendars!  SGVD Fashion Show – Saturday, February 4, 2023 For a full 

afternoon of fashion, music and silent auction and vendors.  To be held at the Mountain 

Meadows Golf Club, 1875 Fairplex Drive, Pomona, CA.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jsnyder659@gmail.com...323-277-1994
mailto:dhlimon09@outlook.com...626-383-7405
mailto:DHLIMON09@outlook.com
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Resolutions Chairman 

Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 

 

What is a resolution? -  A formal decision or opinion of a legislative body or other group.- A 

solution to a problem. 

 

GFWC clubwomen worked hard to get proposals passed. They send resolutions to prompt the 

House of Representatives to pass a bill and endorse to the Senate. A copy of the current 

resolutions adopted by CFWC will be placed on the District’s website. 

If any of the clubs would like to submit a resolution to be presented to the SGVD, please send it 

to the chairman. The proposal will be reviewed and if approved submitted to the District for a 

vote. If passed would be sent on to the Resolution Committee of CFWC.  

 

Information and help is readily available. A member from each CFWC Area has been elected to 

serve on the CFWC Resolutions committee. And, the current CFWC Resolutions Committee 

Chairman is from the San Gabriel Valley District.  

 

Procedure for SGVD Resolutions 

•Follow the procedures listed in the resolutions directory 

•Proposals must be approved by SGVD Executive Committee 

•After approval the resolution will be presented to the SGVD Board members for their approval. 

•After motion is adopted a district a copy will be sent to each member of the CFWC Resolutions 

Committee 

 

The CFWC committee will decide if any changes are needed, or if more background is needed. 

When they approve the resolution, it will then be presented at the CFWC Convention for 

delegate approval. 

If the motion is adopted at the CFWC Convention it will then be sent to CFWC. 

STAY WELL! 

 

SGVD ALUMNAE 

Mavis Hansen….hansenmavis625@gmail.com 

 

An invitation to membership is extended to those who have served as a Federation Board 

Member and would like to further the ideals of Federation while enjoying friendships with other 

members. We are known as “The Fun Club.” 

 

Yearly dues are $10.00 with a one-time admission fee of $3.00.  Three meetings per year on the 

fourth Friday of: October, February and May.   Next meeting will be held: 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2022 

11:00 AM 

Baldwin Park Woman’s Club 

3817 Baldwin Park Blvd. Baldwin Park, CA 

 

Please join us as a guest and let us treat you to a delicious 

Pot Luck Luncheon. Reservations not require 
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In memorial of Tzeitel Paras-Caracci  Duarte Woman’s Club President 08/08/71 to 06/24/22. 
 

Tzeitel Paras-Caracci joined Duarte Woman’s Club December 2018.  When recruited, she said 

“Duarte Woman’s Club is the only club I would join.” 

 

When she had only been a member a few months, she volunteered to get all the items needed for 

the “Spa Basket” for the spring Fashion Show “opportunity baskets.”  She continued to be active 

in the club. 

 

She was elected President for 06/21 to 05/22—although she was sick, she  

continued to be active in the club and in the community.  She was reelected  

DWC President f or 06/22 to 5/23—sadly, unable to serve this second term. 
 

When asked to be our President, she said “I am honored.”  (She who has had many honors and 

awards, was honored to be our President).    

 

Tzeitel arranged for us to meet via ZOOM.  We were able to meet in person from December 

2021 through June 2022.  Some SGVD members met her on ZOOM; several of SGVD members 

met her in person at our March 2022 “Woman of the Year” presentation. 

 

One project that she started was called “Flags of Honor”.  She solicited sponsorships from 

corporations and flag dedications from individuals.  Flags were displayed Memorial weekend at 

a local park that is actually dedicated to veterans.  People were asked to donate a flag in honor of 

a veteran.  Veterans’ names were listed in a colorful commemorative booklet.  Due to her 

influence, a local printer donated the cost of the brochure. We continued the project in 2022 and 

will continue the project in her honor. 
 

Tzeitel was born in Quezon City, Philippines; her parents came to the US when she was only 

two.  She was elected to Duarte City Council in 2001 and continued to be reelected term after 

term.  She served as Mayor 2006. 2011, 2015, and 2019.  She was the longest sitting Filipino 

American politician in the US. 
 

She served on many city, county, and state boards.  At her memorial, she was lauded by city, 

county, and state reps, and, yes, even praised a federal representative.  Duarte Woman’s Club 

chose Elizabeth Bitow to praise her at the memorial. 

 

Tzeitel was little but mighty.  She was known as the “Hello Kitty Mayor” and danced with the 

Duarte Teen Dance Group every chance she got.   

 

She “fought the good fight” against cancer for three years.  She is survived by her husband K. C. 

Caracci and their 9-year-old son, Jack Russell Caracci.  She is also survived by her parents Lino 

and Russell Paras (who lived next door) and brothers Bertrand and John Paul. 

Her husband proposed to her at a city council meeting and they were married in a Duarte city 

park.  She loved Duarte and Duarte loved her. 
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* CONFERENCE 
Tickets $35.00  

Location: 

Pico Park 
9528 Beverly Blvd. 
Pico Rivera, CA 90660 
 

RSVP:  

Hosting District: SGVD 

dbrosette@aol.com                   

Make Checks Payable to:  

SGVD  

1142 S. Diamond Bar 
Blvd. # 861   

Diamond Bar, CA 91765 

Tel: (909) 525-8828 
 

SPEAKERS: 

CFWC President Barbara Briley Beard 

CFWC 2nd VP Sonya Matthies 

CFWC 2nd VP Wendy Curran  

Advocates For Children “LEGOS” 

Environmental Projects  

 

VENDORS 

OPPORTUNITY BASKETS  

Opportunity Drawings 

SAVE    THE    DATE 

Saturday October 8, 2022 
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